Blue Ribbon Management Team 

Tuesday, June 4 2013, 9:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 
Fourth Floor Conference Room, College Center
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Dr. Lori Adrian convened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. and welcomed the Committee.  She announced that the meeting was an open meeting and greeted colleagues from the Classified Senate, Ann French, President and Academic Senate Vice President, Professor Michael Warner.
	1.0

	President’s Report (Lori Adrian)
· Dr. Adrian announced that two (2) colleagues are leaving, Christine Leon and Dan Jones.

· Commencement services went well and Dr. Adrian encouraged all faculty members to attend future commencements in order to meet the students personally and support them at graduation ceremonies.

She mentioned that Distance Learning Students might enjoy meeting faculty members.  A debriefing is being scheduled and Dr. Adrian suggested that a reception be planned for Distance Learning Students where he/she can meet their instructor(s).  One member suggested sending invitations to all faculty in the future.

· Chancellor’s Cabinet – A District Board Retreat was held last Friday.  A discussion was held with regard to what entity should authorize signatures for various contracts.  FTES distribution and growth monies were also discussed amongst the cabinet members.

· District Governance Council – 

· Joint Presidents’ VPs Meeting - No Report.


	2.0
	VPA Report (Christine Nguyen) 
· One-Stop – On May 21, the County Board of Supervisors approved $3.2 mil recommended funding for the north location in Westminster.  Although funding is approved, the College and the County is in the negotiation process currently.  There are some challenges between the scope of services and staffing structure necessary to support this project.  The current contract for One-Stop will expire in June and the expiration date for the Irvine location contract is in June as well.  A new provider is already in place and Lois Wilkerson will be assisting with the transition.  We are currently working with legal counsel on lease termination and one of the satellite sites in San Juan Capistrano.  There is a fee associated with early termination and we are working with County to ensure that there is no penalty for the college.  All One-Stop staff has received layoff notices and as of June 30, full-time staff will no longer be employed by the College.  Pending the outcome of the Westminster contract, some existing staff may be recalled to help in the transition process.  The Committee discussed One-Stop Center(s) with regard to its connection with the College vs. its connection with the community.

Dr. Adrian announced that ECHS is no longer affiliated with Coastline, but is now affiliated with Marymount College and UC Irvine online.

· Hiring/Reorg Update – The reorg update be going to Board on June 19 and will yield $24,000+ for the Coastline.  The reorg will be effective on July 1.  A summary of the Reorg was provided by Christine Nguyen and Dr. Lori Adrian.  Christine reported that the construction of space is in Stage 3.  Version Three of modeling the space includes the consolidation of Financial Aid and expansion of faculty space.  Plans should be finalized by summer.

	3.0
	Bookstore Manager (Helen Rothgeb) – No Report

	4.0

	Year-End Closing (Helen Rothgeb) - Requested that all existing purchase orders be closed out as soon as possible.  The last District check run will be June 25 and the last Ancillary check run will be June 26.  All invoices and travel expense reports need to be sent in for processing immediately.  All absence reports must also be turned in ASAP.  If an employee is taking vacation the last week of June, it is advisable that they submit absence reports beforehand.

Managers have received annual vacation requests from the District for planning purposes. 


	5.0
	Accreditation Update (Lori Adrian) – The final report has been received.  Dr. Adrian distributed the report to the Committee and discussed the commendations for Coastline which are all related to planning.  Recommendations included administrative services and student services areas, working with District on full-time faculty numbers, completion of evaluations for faculty, managers and classified staff.  District recommendations included student learning outcomes, delegation of authority from the Board to the Chancellor and the Chancellor to the Presidents, Board self-evaluation process, and meeting standards of Board Policies and Procedures and District Governance processes.
 

	6.0 
	Budget (Christine Nguyen) – A tentative budget has been completed and will go to Board for approval on June 19.  This budget is structured with a 3.6 percent growth, projecting all dollars for the growth effort; no COLA. Is included.  FTE targets must be increased.  PIEAC has allocated $500,000 from the ending balance to support additional cost in instruction.  Any modifications will be made prior to final adoption of the Budget in September.

At the next Board meeting on June 19, Measure M will be discussed.  The issuance will be released soon and the first item will be to retire debt.  Prop 39 which is an energy efficiency fund will be included in the new budget.  The proposal is $300 mil for the CCC system over the next five years.  District’s percentage is approximately 3% or $9 mil.  However, these monies must be approved annually by the Governor.  For 2013-14, $1.4 is being allocated to Coast District for projects related to energy efficiency. All three colleges have submitted proposals for that funding.  As part of the eligibility process, the state requires that a study be completed prior to granting the funds and an analysis be completed after utilization of the funds in order to exhibit savings realized.
One of the projects requested by Coastline to be funded by Prop 39 is in regard to the glare issues at Newport Beach. Two alternative options to mitigate the glare have been proposed:  1) tint the windows which would cost $200,000 every five years, or; 2) install rolling shades outside of the window panels which would cost $700,000 for the initial implementation and then $50,000 for maintenance every ten years. (The Homeowners prefer Option 2).  Coastline may receive about 17% of the $1.4 mil.  The architect does not take responsibility for the additional costs with regard to the Newport Beach Facility glare issues.  Homeowners have until June 19 to respond to the District’s proposal.
Dr. Adrian discussed planning a summer workshop for discussion of budget issues and comprehension of the budget.  Christine Nguyen reported that a workshop is already scheduled for PIEAC in the fall.



	7.0
	Enrollment Management (Jorge Sanchez) – Jorge distributed a list of summer enrollment figures for Coastline.  He reviewed past and projected targets for FTES, Coastline’s history of enrollment, and class structuring and space planning.  For this summer the projection was 850 FTES and at this point, 900 FTES have been generated.  A discussion ensued amongst the committee regarding enrollment, course offerings, wait listed students, FTES, and student success rates.


	8.0
	IT Reorg (Christine Nguyen) – Dr. Adrian reported that a meeting was held for IT staff to provide an arena for asking questions related to Y-ratings and salary issues.  Three managers will be hired as campus based managers.  All of the ancillary IT support will remain at the College.  Dr. Adrian discussed attaining a web master for Coastline.

	9.0
	Preparing for Fall (Lori Adrian) – Dr. Adrian discussed plans for Student Services, welcoming students, enrollment management and student counseling.  She stated that these issues will be discussed in the deans meeting.  Dr. Adrian suggested placing more computers, a printer and signage in the lobby/reception areas to support students.


	10.0
	Summer Work Schedule (Lori Adrian) – Dr. Adrian announced that the summer work schedule will be Mon-Fri and discussed managers offering staff flex schedules if so desired.

	
	

	
	Constituency Reports


	11.0
	Academic Senate Report (Michael Warner) – The Final luncheon was held two weeks ago.  The Executive Committee remains the same.  Rick Lockwood is tenured, Ken Leighton was named full-time faculty teacher of the year and Steve Whitson was named part-time faculty teacher of the year.  The Strawberry Festival was held over Memorial Day weekend and was very successful.  Monies from this event will provide scholarships for students.

	12.0
	ASG Report (Lois Wilkerson) – No Report.

	13.0
	Classified Senate Report (Ann French) – The final meeting will be held on June 20.  The senate is working on next year’s election.  Several classified members helped with the Strawberry Festival.


	14.0
	CDMA (CDMA Reps)


	
	Announcements

_____________ (name?) announced that the military graduations will be held on Friday, June 7.
Michelle Ma announced that class schedules should be printed this week and the catalogue is scheduled to print on June 17.  A new TV commercial for Coastline will be filmed on June 14.
Dr. Adrian announced that various politicians and reporters attended the event at the Le-Jao Center last weekend.

_______________(name?) announced that the Financial Aid problems have been resolved online and otherwise.



	
	


The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
Next Meeting Date:  August 6, 2013, 9:00-11:00 a.m.
Meeting Summary recorded by Laila Rusamiprasert and transcribed by Kathy Surgenor
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